
My name is Tonya Hopkins and I oppose HB 3063.  I do not believe my or any child should be excluded 

from schools because of choosing to exempt a child from one or more vaccines due to religious or 

philosophical reasons.   

We all should have a right to decide what medications to use and not have that mandated for us. If 

vaccines came without risk then sure but there are and that’s why every vaccine insert has risks and 

complications. I had a bad reaction to the MMR vaccine as a child and was told to not have anymore of 

the MMR vaccine because of it. I would have no right to decide whether or not to put my children 

through that because they have not had that exposure and unless they had a bad reaction would not get 

an exemption,  and that first vaccine could be fatal for my child. 

Vaccine manufacturers are not held liable for injuries and that just proves that 1 there are injuries, and 2 

proper safety testing has no motivation for those companies because the safety doesn’t concern them 

as much as money in the pockets.  

Vaccine companies are major financial donors to the cdc and that on its own should not be legal.  

There have been no true placebo safety studies nor long term placebo studies on almost every single 

vaccine.  

I want my right to protect my children to remain. With modern medicine, chances of complications from 

measles resulting in death are very slim. 

 I know that this bill is being called mostly because of the recent measles scare which only four cases 

were in Oregon, with no fatalities either. There are many unvaccinated children in our state so I do not 

believe it it was a massive epidemic. 

 I do not want my children to be live guinea pigs for new vaccines coming out either. Please vote no on 

HB 3063. Not just for those that do not vaccinate but for all parents who want to protect their children 

and want to have a right to decide weather it’s some, delayed, or no vaccines. 

“It’s your body or your child’s body, And therefore you should be able to determine what works for you. 

No one should be allowed to force any sort of medical treatment upon your body.” Where will the line 

be drawn? If this is allowed, it opens the door to so many more forced medicines. All for profit. 

 

Thank you.  

Tonya Hopkins  

 


